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What’s New This Month? 
 

New Horizons: Take a look at this month’s New Horizons for an article on the Chapel! 
 

Training: Last week, our staff were blessed to learn from Dr. Henry Krabbendam as he 

gave his School of Evangelism at the Chapel for a second year in a row. This week, the 

staff are learning under Pastor Jim Zozzaro as he goes through his college-level seminars 

addressing the Apostles’ Creed that are called Defining and Defending the Faith. 
 

Merchandise: Our new merchandise is in! We have regular and fashion tee-shirts, 

towels, stickers, car magnets, water bottles, caps, and visors. Thank you to Sandy Fenton 

for all her assistance with the order! 
 

Thank you to our Volunteers and Donors! 
o Work Weekends: Many thanks to Mark Turner from Hamilton, VA, for helping with 

electrical work at the Chapel; James Hulbert from Walton, NY, for assisting with 

planning and preparation; and Wes and Michele Brown who came with a great 

group of young people from Trinity OPC in Hatboro, PA, to setting up the Dunn 

House for the incoming staff. 
o Concerts: Many thanks to Liam Slack and The Very Least for kicking off the Chapel 

season with a concert over Memorial Day weekend! Thanks also to the other 

musicians who have given concerts so far—Baz McGuire and Uncle Mike, Drew & 

Ket, and The Descendants of Noah. Check out our upcoming events on Facebook! 
o Training: Many thanks to Dr. and Mrs. Krabbendam for ministering to the staff for 

the week that they were here, as well as Isaiah and Calli-Jade English and Rev. and 

Mrs. Dale Kulp who also worked alongside Dr. Krabbendam during his training. 
o Domestic Assistance: Many thanks to Morielle Stroethoff for helping with cooking 

and cleaning the first two weeks of June while our staff adjusted to Wildwood. 
o Donations: Many thanks to John, Pamela, Sean, and Jessi Hughes who blessed the 

Chapel with a new sign board for announcements and upcoming events to be 

displayed on the outside of the building. Many thanks to Glenn & Kathie Jerrell who 

generously donated funds in order that the staff could purchase a new printer for 

training materials and evangelistic handouts. Many thanks to our neighbor John 

Lancellotti from Angelo’s who provided us with meat for the staff picnic on June 4 

and keeps everyone well-stocked with pizza and other treats all summer long! 
 

Prayer Requests and Praise Reports: 
o Staff: Please keep our staff in prayer as they finish Defining and Defending the Faith 

seminars under Pastor Jim this week and continue practicing music, drama, stage 

crew, lighting, and evangelism in preparation for the regular programs that begin next 

Monday. Please pray for humility and love, patience and diligence, and wisdom and 

gratitude for every individual. Please pray for the health for all the staff as a number 

of them have been suffering from colds as the weather fluctuates in temperatures, 

they adjust to a late-night schedule, and they are put in close proximity to a large 

number of people on a daily basis. 
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Meet the Staff! 
 

Alexandra Ramey (Drama Team): Hello! I’m so pleased to serve 
with the Boardwalk Chapel this summer! I am going into my 

third year of college in the fall at Liberty University as a 

Journalism major. I have grown up moving all over the world 

with my Dad being in the Air Force. I thoroughly enjoy going on 

new adventures, reading books, acting in theatre productions, 

and writing. I always carry a notebook around with me. I love to 

sing and dance everywhere I go. My favorite things in the world 

are walking through meadows, summer days wearing sun 

dresses and going barefoot, laughing with my sister Gabrielle, and spending time with my 

boyfriend Danny as well as reading the Bible together. 

 
Susanna Buckley (Pro-Life Team): This is my fourth summer on 

Staff. In previous years, I was on the drama team, but this summer 

it is my job to add a pro-life concentration to the Boardwalk 

Chapel's ministry. With help from Hope Pregnancy Center, we are 

beginning to reach out to more women in crisis pregnancies with 

the love of God and the truth of His Word. I am overjoyed to be 

involved with this ministry for another summer as I pursue a 

lifetime of counseling women and spreading the gospel. 

 

June Calendar 
 
 

Complete Summer 

Calendar 

 
 

Training Week Two: 
June 12-18 
- Pastor Jim’s Defining 

and Defending the 

Faith 

- June 15-18: Steve 

McDaniel and Family 

- June 18 Sat: Concert 
No Lost Cause 8PM 

 

Church Week One: 
June 18-25 
- June 23-25: Chris 

Peter and RUF 

Friend(s) 

- June 23 Thurs: Dan 

Meredith Concert 

- Assistance from local 

seminarians and day 

visit from Pilgrim 

OPC (Bangor, ME) 

 

Church Week Two: 
June 25-July 2 
- Heritage PCA 

(Warrenton, VA) with 

Brian Sandifer & 

Larry Yeager 

 

 

 

 

 

Events from the 
Wildwood Calendar: 
Please pray for the ministry 

especially during these 

dates, that the Lord would 

be glorified and the forces 

of evil would be prevented. 

- July 4: Tim McGraw 

- July 8-9: BeachGlow 

(EDM Concert) 

See Calendar for more. 

 

 
Prayer and Praise, Cont.: 
o Leaders: Praise the Lord that House Parents Rev. Cal and Edie Cummings have safely 

arrived! Please pray that the Lord will continue to heal Cal after his hip replacement 

and that all leaders will work together with the wisdom and courage of Jesus. 
o Hopeful Converts: Praise the Lord that our staff have already heard confessions of 

faith from at least ten people! Please pray that the Lord would protect and grow these 

new believers within strong Christian communities. Please pray for these people 

individually: Elaine, Sarah Jo, Chris, Dominique, Jacob, Mike, Antony, James, Brandon, 

Zach, and any others that we may have overlooked but whom the Lord knows. 
o The Wildwoods: Please pray for the Wildwoods this summer, especially since several 

scheduled large-scale events tend to attract people seeking to sin on all levels. Read 

our Facebook posts for regular updates on our staff’s ministry to the community and 

see the sidebar calendar to pray for specific dates. 
 
Ministry Opportunities 

o Openings: We still have room for end-of-summer staff so please let your friends and 

family know of this opportunity to serve! Also, there are still two weekends in 

September available for youth groups to enjoy fellowship and evening concerts. 
o Church Groups in 2017: Next year’s calendar is still open from mid-July and on. Also if 

any churches are interested in serving this year at a short notice, please let us know to 

contact you in the event that dates open up. 
Summer Needs: Following the winter storm and unexpected repairs to our Maintenance 

Coordinator’s house, our summer maintenance budget is quickly being depleted. We 

would be grateful for Home Depot gift cards of any amount! Other summer needs 

include gift cards to Amazon and ShopRite for groceries and paper supplies, a new 

amplifier for the sound system (link), and other miscellaneous items on our wish-list. 
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Anastasia Strong (Drama Team): I am the youngest of five 

children, and my parents are Philip and Andrea. I’ve been living 
in the state of Wyoming for roughly seven years now in a little 

town called, Lander, which sits at the foot of the Wind River 

Mountain range in the Rocky Mountains. I’ve had the privilege 
to be a part of a church plant for the past couple of years for 

the OPC with my dad being the pastor. I just graduated from a 

small Lutheran high school this past May, but already have 

some college classes completed, though I’m not sure in which 
field I would like to work. I am extremely excited to be a part of 

the Boardwalk Chapel’s efforts to tell others about Jesus, and to see how the Lord uses 
this to grow me in my faith. 

 

 
Mikaela Wilson (Audio-Visual Team): I am 18 years old and I 

love to play the flute, listen to music, read books and watch 

movies. My passion is to help people worship, be it through 

music or prayer. My prayer for the summer is that God will grow 

me into a good witness for Him. 

 

 
 
Megan Siegle (Music Team): I am a junior Communication and 

Music major at Geneva College. When back home in South 

Jersey, I attend Immanuel OPC in Bellmawr. This is my second 

summer as a Chapel staff member and I have served on the 

music team both years. I am excited to be using my love for 

music in such a direct evangelistic way to impact not only 

those who pass by the Chapel, but the church groups and staff 

as well! 

Prayer Request and Praise: Megan’s Mom had a stroke on 
May 31 and was unconscious until June 15, but praise the Lord that she has finally 

awakened! Please pray that the Lord completely restores Mrs. Siegle as the family 

continues to wait upon the Lord for a miracle, comforts her with God’s Word, and 

rejoices in God’s goodness. The family is very grateful for all the prayers and support they 

have received and may Jesus be praised! 

 

 
Celina McGowan (Drama Team): Hi everyone! I graduated from 

Greyfriars Classical Academy in Matthews NC this past month 

having attending all four years. Prior to that I was 

homeschooled.  My favorite class each year of high school was 

Theology because of the topic and my love of considering and 

evaluating different sides of arguments. I spent my spare time 

during my first three years of high school dancing with an 

emphasis in ballet, and this past year I studied with Eagles’ 
Wings Studio, a musical theater group that performed Seven Brides for Seven Brothers. 

I'm very excited to be at the Boardwalk Chapel this summer and I'll be attending Hillsdale 

College in the fall. 

July Calendar 
 
 

Complete Summer 

Calendar 

 
 

Church Week Three: 
July 2-9 
- New Hope (Frederick, 

MD) organized by 

Ann Burden 

- Thurs musician: 

Joachim “Kim” Speer 

 

Church Week Four: 
July 9-16 
- Rev. Art Fox 

- Thurs musician: 

Stevie Prather 

- No Church Group 

 

Church Week Five: 
July 16-23 
- Emmanuel OPC 

(Wilmington, DE) with 

David Landow 

- Special music group: 

Nicole Kelley Band 

 

Church Week Six: 
July 23-30 
- Living Hope 

(Columbia, MD) with 

Clark Brooking & Tim 

Flora 

- Thurs musician: 

Joachim “Kim” Speer 

 

Events from the 
Wildwood Calendar: 
Please pray for the ministry 

especially during these 

dates, that the Lord would 

be glorified and the forces 

of evil would be prevented. 

- July 4: Tim McGraw 

- July 8-9: BeachGlow 

(EDM Concert) 

See Calendar for more. 
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